
 
 
 

SAN DIEGO POLICE DEPARTMENT 
ORDER 

 
 
DATE: JANUARY 20, 2022 1530 HOURS  
 
NUMBER: OR 22-03 
 
SUBJECT: MANDATORY 2ND TOUCH PROGRAMMING  
 
COST CENTER: 1914131211 
 
SCOPE: ALL MEMBERS OF THE DEPARTMENT 
 
DEPARTMENT PROCEDURE AFFECTED: N/A 
 
 
San Diego Police personnel previously utilized an 800 MHz Trunked Simulcast Radio Network.  
During the past several years, a new P25 Digital 700 MHz Simulcast Network has been 
designed, tested, and deployed.  The 2nd touch programming moved it from the 800 MHz to the 
700 MHz.    
 
There are some Department members whose radios have yet to be reprogrammed.  Members 
having radios that have yet to be reprogrammed will encounter frequency and transmission 
issues.  Department members should check their radios making sure they have an updated sticker 
reading PP30AOX-1A.818.  If the attached radio’s sticker ends with 818, NO ACTION IS 
NECESSARY.  If it reads PP300X-1A.915, as shown below, your radio will not function 
properly and needs to be reprogrammed.  
 

 
 

Personnel needing their radios reprogrammed, shall either take their radio to Radio Shops or 
Operational Support for updating.  If you have any questions, please contact the Operational 
Support Unit, at 619-531-2113.   
 
 
 
 
Please read at squad conferences and give a copy to all personnel. 


